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DVRC 
BRIEFS

Line Dancing – Tuesday 11/3, 
11/10, 11/17, 11/24

11:00 a.m. Farnsworth

Study Session – Wednesday 11/4
6:30 p.m. – Read Hall

Welcome Social Hour –
Saturday 11/7

10:00 a.m. – Read Hall

Board Meeting – Wednesday 
11/11

6:30 p.m. – Read Hall

Happy Hour – Wednesday 11/18
4:00 p.m. Farnsworth

Juggling Fun – Wednesday 11/18
5:00 p.m. Farnsworth

Volunteers 
NEEDED! 

Nominating 
Committee 

Chair
Dreamland Villa Retirement 

Community is seeking a volunteer 
to oversee the nominating com-
mittee which identifies candidates 
for open Director seats on the 
DVRC Board, oversees the bal-
loting process and the counting of 
ballots after the election. Interface 
with various committees to iden-
tify qualified candidates. Election 
takes place in February. Commit-
tee Chair and members must be 
voting residents in good standing.

If you are interested, please 
reach out to  the office at admin@
Dreamlandvilla.org

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Welcome to New Residents at Dreamland Villa!
by Cyndy Munday

We want to welcome any new residents to 
our community or fairly new residents. This 
is a 55+ adult community with the majority of 
all activities/events planned and run by volun-
teers including our Welcome Committee. There 
will a social hour Saturday, November 7 at 
10:00am at Read Hall 320 N 55th Pl., please 
plan on coming down and learning a bit about 
your new community.  Our sincere desire is to 
be informative and friendly.  Please come down 
and meet some of the other folks who have just 
moved here

Please take a moment to visit our website at 
www.dreamlandvilla.org for a complete listing 
of activities.  The activities have been limited 
due to the covid thing, but there are some ac-
tivities in full swing and others opening any 

time.  The Citizen newspaper is delivered to 
each address here in Dreamland Nov-May by 
volunteers however is also available at the 
pool areas both at the Office complex on 
55th Pl and at Farnsworth Hall at 6159 E 
University St. 

Our Office Manager, Diane Fisher is 
very helpful and knowledgeable regarding 
Dreamland.  She has been very good sched-
uling tours of our facilities.  Retirement 
should include sharing time with others 
who share similar interest.  

We look forward to 
meeting you soon and 
hope you will not hesi-
tate to call with any ques-
tions you may have re-
garding Dreamland Villa.  

Again, our office staff is there for you.  This 
cannot remain a clean, quiet, friendly place 
without you so we genuinely hope 
you will come join us!

by Johna Sharp, President
It’s hard to believe that this is November 

already, the month before Christmas and the 
month of Thanksgiving. Yikes! But get your 
holiday garb ready as Dreamland is gearing up 
for some holiday fun. In November we will be 
starting off with our annual Veteran’s Day Pro-
gram.

This year the focus will be on women in the 
military and we’ll be holding the program at 
the Farnsworth Hall bandshell to keep COVID 
away. Don’t forget your mask and social dis-
tancing. And with a big thank you to the Singles 
Club, we will have a light luncheon for attend-
ees directly after the program for a nominal fee. 

Come help us recognize our military veterans 
for the sacrifices they’ve made for our freedoms 
and our country.

As we come into the final quarter of 2020, 
our financials continue to look good. Even 
though we are slightly under budget with mem-
bership income we are also under budget with 
our operating expenses. And this year we have 
a Residential Sales and Marketing Committee 
Chair to lead our annual membership drive. You 
will be seeing and hearing more about Christie 
Robbins in the months to come. I hope that you 
will give her your full support as she works her 
magic with programs designed to increase our 
membership base. 

As always, we hope that you will continue 
to pay your annual fee and support Dreamland 
Villa in our efforts to maintain our 55+ status, 
and as we develop more robust benefits for our 
members. We can’t do this without your support 
and as is inevitable, many of our devoted resi-
dents are moving or passing on. Just recently 
we lost Red Westall, another one of our many 
devoted volunteers that was a great supporter of 
Dreamland. Time is short and we must continue 
to renew and refresh our residents’ commit-
ment, rebuilding loyalty and giving of our time. 

Let’s continue to work together to make 
Dreamland Villa the best senior haven in the East 
Valley. Have a safe and happy Thanksgiving!

Don’t Forget!  Final Chance! Dreamland 
Villa’s 60th Anniversary Art Contest

Show us your creativity by creating a no more than three color design that represents Dreamland Villa for use 
on our 60th anniversary promotional items. 

All submissions must be received by 5pm on November 13, 2020. The winner will be announced in the De-
cember issue of the Citizen and will receive $100. You must be a resident of Dreamland Villa to participate. You 
are encouraged to submit your design in jpeg format for reproduction. 

Posse Corner
Welcome back, Winter Resi-

dents!  We’ve seen a few people 
coming back and the number of 
our house checks has decreased 
a bit. Just a reminder: PLEASE 

call the DVRC office (480 832-3461) when you get 
back, so the Posse is no longer checking out your 
house! Neither we, nor you, want to be startled as 
we walk around the back of your home to check 
doors or windows! 

We are so pleased to have every day of the week 
covered by volunteers now.  We’d still like to have 
a few more volunteers so we can be out both morn-
ings and afternoons, as well as some evenings, once 

we get enough people. If you are interested, please 
go to our website, dreamlandvillaposse.org and print 
an application. Or stop into the Dreamland Villa 
main office to request an application.  You may turn 
in your application to the DVRC office or to a Posse 
Member.

We have noticed a few more reports of thefts in 
the neighborhoods recently. Please report any thefts 
to the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office!  And watch 
out for each other! If you see a neighbor has left 
their garage door open, give them a call to inquire 
if they’re aware of it. If you see people wandering 
about who you wouldn’t ordinarily see, check in 
with each other and report suspicious activity to the 
MCSO, as well. We’re here to help keep Dreamland 
a safe place to live, but we can’t be everywhere or 
do it alone.  Have a great fall!
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community by 

Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 320 
N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461

Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Diane Fisher - Administrative Services Manager
Mary Newkirk - Administrative Services Assistant
Beverly Jackson - Bookkeeper
Jeff Childers - Foreman; LeRoy Atkins - Maintenance

Deadline for submissions is the 10th of the month; email 
Mary Barry, Editor at dvcceditor@gmail.com. 

For advertising information call Miller Media Services 
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167 

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community by 
Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or residents 
through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the limited 
amount of available space, all submitted material may be 
edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher and 
community club representatives.

To understand a Military Veteran you 
must know:
We left home as teenagers or in our early 
twenties for an unknown adventure.
We loved our country enough to defend 
it and protect it with our own lives.
We said goodbye to friends and family 
and everything we knew.
We learned the basics and then we scat-
tered in the wind to the far corners of the 
Earth.
We found new friends and a new family.
We became brothers and sisters regard-
less of color, race, or creed.
We had plenty of good times, and plenty 
of bad times.
We didn’t get enough sleep.
We smoked and drank too much.
We picked up both good and bad habits.
We worked hard and played harder.
We didn’t earn a great wage.

We experienced the happiness of mail 
call and the sadness of missing impor-
tant events.

We didn’t know when, or even if, we 
were ever going to see home again.

We grew up fast, and yet somehow, we 
never grew up at all.

We fought for our freedom, as well as 
the freedom of others.

Some of us saw actual combat, and some 
of us didn’t.

Some of us saw the world, and some of 
us didn’t.

Some of us dealt with physical warfare, 
most of us dealt with psychological war-
fare.

We have seen and experienced and dealt 
with things that we can’t fully describe 
or explain, as not all of our sacrifices 
were physical.

We participated in time-honored ceremo-
nies and rituals with each other, strength-

ening our bonds and camaraderie.
We counted on each other to get our job 
done and sometimes to survive it at all.
We have dealt with victory and tragedy.
We have celebrated and mourned.
We lost a few along the way.
When our adventure was over, some of 
us went back home, some of us started 
somewhere new and some of us never 
came home at all.
We have told amazing and hilarious sto-
ries of our exploits and adventures.
We share an unspoken bond with each 
other, that most people don’t experience, 
and few will understand.
We speak highly of our own branch of 
service and poke fun at the other branch-
es.
We know, however, that, if needed, we 
will be there for our brothers and sisters 
and stand together as one, in a heartbeat.
Being a Veteran is something that had 

to be earned, and it can never be taken 
away.
It has no monetary value, but at the same 
time, it is a priceless gift.
People see a Veteran and they thank 
them for their service.
When we see each other, we give that lit-
tle upwards head nod, or a slight smile, 
knowing that we have shared and expe-
rienced things that most people have not.
So, from myself to the rest of the veter-
ans out there, I commend and thank you 
for all that you have done and sacrificed 
for your country.
Try to remember the good times and 
make peace with the bad times.
Share your stories.
But most importantly, stand tall and 
proud, for you have earned the right to 
be called a Veteran.
I’m a VETERAN!

U.S. Flag Facts
The U.S. flag should always be treated with 

the utmost care and respect. The flag repre-
sents a living country and is considered 
a living thing. 

The U.S. flag, adopted on June 14, 
1777, is the fourth oldest national flag 
in the world. Denmark’s flag, adopted 

in 1219, is the oldest. 
A flag expert is called a “vexillologiest”.
The blue field is called the “union”.
On Memorial Day, to honor all who died in battle, the flag 

should be displayed at half-staff
June 14 was proclaimed Flag Day by President Woodrow 

Wilson in 1916.
Displaying the U.S. Flag
Always display the flag with the blue union field up
Always hold the flag carefully
Always keep the flag aloft and free
Always keep the flag clean and safe
Always dispose of a worn flag properly
Always treat the flag with respect
Folding the U.S. Flag
Two people face each other, each holding one end of the 

flag. Stretch it horizontally at waist height and fold in half. 
Fold the flag in half lengthwise again; the union should be 

on the outside with edges held together.
One person holds the flag by the union while the other 

starts at the opposite end by making a triangular fold. 
Continue to fold in triangles until the flag resembles a 

cocked hat with on the blue field showing. 
Don’t know where to dispose of your damaged or worn 

flag? Bring it to the office and we’ll make sure it gets dis-
posed of properly. Display with respect.  

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132
~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350
~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

Visit our
Community Website!

www.dreamlandvilla.org

HONORING VETERANS
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Dreamland on the Go!
by Kathie Chismar

This has been a difficult year, but the travel industry is 
making every attempt to come back within the guidelines 
required for safe travel. 

The Tournament of Roses Parade was cancelled, but Sinclair 
Travel is planning motorcoach trips with 50% capacity and safe pro-
tocols for dining out.  One trip already on the books is the motorcoach trip to Copper Canyon 
in Mexico This is a wonderful tour that explores the majestic beauty of this unique destina-
tion. 

The cruise lines are working with the CDC to establish safety measures so they can resume 
service.  They have many incentives to book future cruises. 

Sinclair Travel is open at this time by appointment only.  They can be reached by email at 
motorcoach@sinclairtravel.com or by phone at 480-981-3795.  I can be reached at 480- 830-
6641 or 732-986-7788.

News About 60th Anniversary
In 2021 Dreamland Villa may be turning 60 but…

in these uncertain times, it’s difficult to know how things will go, so….
the Dreamland Villa 60th Anniversary Celebration has been postponed until 2022. 

We’ll make it a 60 + 1 celebration in the year ahead. 
So keep your eye on the prize for more to come. 

Jerald “Red” Westall, 
82, passed away on Sept. 27, 
2020 after a 26-year coura-
geous battle with cancer.  He 
always wanted to help others 
through research which is 
why he had a bone marrow 
transplant at Mayo Clinic 
and Car T-Cell transplant 
at MD Anderson in 2019.  
Jerald was born in Ramo-
na, SD on Sept 25, 1938 
to James Richard Westall 

and Dessie Aileen McRae-
Westall.  When he was 14, 
his mother passed away and 
his father married Ruth Lau-
ra Williams Westall. Jerald 
met and fell in love with Bea 
Lehrkamp and they were 
married on May 20, 1959.  
They celebrated 61 years of 
“Another Day in Paradise” 
raising 5 children, 11 grand-
children and 8 great-grand-
children.

Red and Bea’s faith was 
the foundation of their mar-
riage and family. They 
were very active members 
of Faith Lutheran Church 
in South Dakota and Christ 
Greenfield Church here in 
Arizona.  Red started work-
ing for Youngberg and Sons, 
and eventually opened Red’s 
Painting and Decorating 
with a career of 45 years.  

Red loved serving his com-
munity, including being a 
volunteer fireman, and en-
joyed improving the life of 
his family and his neighbors.  
It wasn’t all work; Red loved 
going back to South Dakota 
each summer and spending 
time at the campgrounds in 
the RV.  In 2003, they started 
snow-bird life “wintering” 
in Mesa, AZ where he had 
the pleasure of making many 
great new friendships.   His 
whole life he enjoyed being 
a performer in his children’s 
graduation parties, church 
services, family reunions, 
and production with the 
Singing Waiters at Dream-
land Villa’s Ladies Tea.  His 
most favorite time spent was 
playing pinochle and mar-
bles with family and friends.

IN REMEMBRANCE

MAINTAINING OUR 55+ COMPLIANCE
The Compliance Committee has several complaints from 

our residents about “under age” people living in the com-
munity. This is an ongoing and serious concern of most of 
our Dreamland Villa residents, the Board of Directors of 
Dreamland Villa Retirement Community, and the DVRC of-
fice staff. The office staff works daily with realtors and title 
companies and interested buyers and sellers in understand-
ing what the rules are for our 55+ overlay. Here are a few of 
the rules of Maricopa County and HUD/HOPA that residents 
must abide by:

1.	 Anyone can purchase a home in Dreamland Villa. If 
you see realtors showing property to someone in their 
30’s, for instance, this is not necessarily a red flag. 
They may be purchasing the property as an invest-
ment to flip or to rent out, and that is OK.

2.	 To be in compliance with the 55+ Overlay, at least 
one resident must be at least 55 or older.

3.	 No permanent resident may be under 19 years of 
age.  If a qualified resident has a caretaker or a fam-
ily member living with them who is at least 19, that 
is within the guidelines. If the 55+ resident moves or 
dies, this under-age resident may not continue to live 
in the home, unless they are a spouse of the deceased 

resident. Once the under-age spouse remarries some-
one who is less than 55 years of age, they are no lon-
ger in compliance with the requirements.

4.	 Children 18 years and younger may reside in a 
home for not more than a total of 90 days in a year. 
This means children or grandchildren are welcome to 
visit or temporarily reside with a qualified resident 
but may not stay longer than 90 days in one year. 

5.	 You will hear of the “80% Rule”. To remain a 55+ 
community, we must prove that at least 80% of the 
homes in Dreamland Villa are in compliance. Howev-
er, the 80% was not meant to allow underage residents 
to occupy homes within the 55+ Overlay districts. It 
was meant to make allowance for underage spouses 
(see # 3) to remain in the home after the passing of 
the qualifying spouse.  Our community’s office will 
never tell a realtor or inquiring potential buyer that 
it’s OK for a family with no one 55 or older to move 
into a home here. 

What can you do if you see a violation?
As a resident of Dreamland Villa, you likely see violations 

in your neighborhood far more quickly than the Compliance 
Committee or the office would. This is the beauty of work-

ing together as neighbors to protect our 55+ compliance and 
your property values. If you suspect a home is not abiding by 
the rules of the 55+ Overlay, file a complaint with the DVRC 
office AND with Maricopa County. 

To file a complaint with the DVRC office, you may do 
so online at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/JWLCSQW, 
come to the office on Wednesday or Saturday mornings to fill 
in a complaint form, or call 480 832-3461.

To file a complaint directly with Maricopa County, you 
can do so at www.maricopa.gov/planning. This county of-
fice DOES care about compliance and will investigate com-
plaints.

Another way you can help is to talk to your neighbors. If 
you know someone is thinking of selling their home, let them 
know they can call the office for recommendations of real-
tors who know Dreamland Villa’s unique situation and will 
abide by the 55+ Overlay when selling the homes. Sellers 
can ask for fliers and other materials from the office to place 
in the home that tell buyers about Dreamland Villa. 

It’s easy to get discouraged and say, “It’s just a matter of 
time…” or “No one does anything about this…” Let’s all 
work together to keep our senior community viable with a 
united effort to keep us 55+!
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Chaparro’s Landscaping Service
lResidential lPalms Trimmed lTree Expert 

lIrrigation
Francisco Chaparro

602-761-8710

Free 
Estimates
Checks Accepted

David’s Clean-Up & Tree Service

Affordable Rates
Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

480-245-7132

BOOK SALE 
(CLEARANCE)

Dreamland Villa Library
5502 E Butte off of 55th Place

By Donna Hopp
Great news. Hopefully on Monday November 2nd 

the Book Sale will reopen.  The sale will be open on 
Mondays and Fridays during November.  It will be open 
also on Saturday November 7 & 21st.  The hours will be 
9:00 am to 1:00 pm. There is a large variety of books.  
Cookbooks, history, war, mystery, fiction, westerns, bi-
ography and more types.  A section of books 2/$0.25 
and the rest are $0.25.  This is open to the public and 
large buyers. Everyone will have to wear a mask and 
there will be distancing.  Hope to see you there.

Christmas Stocking Project 
by Betty Ann Canino

Thank you to our neighbors and members for 
supporting the 2020 Christmas Stocking Project. 
These stockings bring holiday cheer into the lives 
of many children throughout the Valley. 

The stockings are donated to several helping or-
ganizations, including Kid’s Haven Daycare, St. 
Vincent DePaul and New Hope University. 

Please save and donate those hotel shampoo and 

conditioner samples. We also welcome holiday 
fabric for the stockings we sew and stuff with 
goodies. If you see a small doggie or kitty when 
you are in the dollar stores, please pick one up 
to add to our supply. Your donations may be 
dropped off in the basket kept on my porch at 
5340 E. Colby St.

Once again, we sincerely thank each and 
every one of you who has helped to make our 
project such a success.

Book Review The Giver of Stars by Jojo Moyes
By Anita Thompson

 Just finished reading a really great book 
recommended by a friend of mine. It is based 
on a true story rooted in America’s past. It 
takes place in the hills of remote rural Ken-
tucky in the 1930’s. It’s about five strong 
women who do not fit the mold of what is 
expected of women at that time in history. 
Women were supposed to stay home, be sub-
servient to their husbands, keep house and 
have babies. Well, not these five. 

First Lady Eleanor Roosevelt had created 
traveling libraries and wanted to get educa-

tion to those out in the remote parts of the 
country that had no access to books. These 
five become known as the Pack Horse Li-
brarians of Kentucky. What happens to them 
and to the men they love becomes an unfor-
gettable drama of loyalty, justice, humanity 
and passion. These women are committed to 
their job; bringing books to people who have 
never had any, arming them with facts that 
will change their lives. 

This is a well-written book that I couldn’t 
put down. Hope you will check it out and 
enjoy it as much as I did.

I'm reminded ev-
ery time I sit down 
in front of my com-
puter to work on 
next month's Help 

Services article the 
importance of Help Ser-

vices in our community. I can’t 
emphasize enough the help that this service has offered 
and provided to the residents of Dreamland Villa and 
Velda Rose Estates. 

We encourage all the residents of Dreamland Villa and 
Velda Rose Estates to stop in and let us show you around 
our facility and introduce you to what we have to offer. 
We are constantly getting new things in to help support 
what we already have in stock, so please stop in and say 
“Hi” to the folks. By the way, you could be a part of the 
Help Services if you want to be. We are always looking 
for new folks to help keep things running smoothly at 
Help Services so please stop in and talk to us about be-
ing a monitor.

You know, we don't say enough about our neighbors 
that have so graciously stepped up to the plate to offer 
their time and services to Help Services. This includes all 
the board members and monitors that work very hard to 

improve everything that’s connected to your safety while 
you are in our shop. This includes sanitizing everything 
that comes in our front door. Our service tech, Jim Gann, 
employs the latest cleaning techniques and methods to 
protect everyone from Covid-19 and anything else that 
might be lurking around.

Our spotlight on our equipment for this month is: hos-
pital beds, commodes, toilet risers (with and without 
handrails), knee-walker’s canes, crutches, C- walkers, 
Wheelchairs, beds, just to mention a few. So come in, 
take a look around, check out our inventory. By the way, 
you will want to keep next month’s article because it will 
have a complete list of all our medical equipment and 
supplies that Help Services has to offer.

If this is the first time you have picked up the Citizen 
and you are wondering what our hours are, we are closed 
on Saturdays, but we're open 9 AM to noon and Monday 
through Friday, 9AM to noon from now until next sum-
mer. Remember Help Services is financed solely by your 
donations and, as always, tax deductible. Check us out at 
our web page www.HelpServicesInc.org. 

Well, that’s it for this newsboy and our President Patty 
Thorpe and the Board members and all our great moni-
tors, thanks, remember keep smiling, Good Day!!

HELP SERVICES SPOTLIGHT

Keep Up With All the Latest 
News on our Website: 

www.dreamlandvilla.org

LEGAL SERVICES
TAX PREPARATION
Personal, Farm & Business
lAll Federal & State lE-File
File from AZ - Leave Later

“Our tax preparation cost is normally half
of national companies. Let us give you a quote.”

2 CPAs
Over 75 years

combined tax experience

DALE R. THORSON
Attorney, CPA

 ATTN: 99% of you do not understand or have 
correct estate plan documents

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
New Arizona Laws-What AZ Attorneys don’t 
want you to know-Living Trusts-Wills-Power 

of Attorney-Probate-Real Estate 
and Business Entities.

AZ Attorney 38 Years  l CPA 47 Years
Evening & Weekend Appointments

(480) 641-3000
31 S. 63rd St. #2 Mesa

(SE Corner of Main & 63rd St. 1/2 mile west of Power Rd.)

dale@dalethorson.com
Web Address: www.dalethorson.com
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Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
October 14, 2020, 6:30 p.m. Board of Directors Meeting 

Welcome: Johna Sharp, President 
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order: 6:30 p.m. by Johna Sharp, President
Roll Call: Kathie Chismar, Secretary. Present were Johna 

Sharp, Earl Munday, Dan Hampton, 
Sandra Eiker, Allees Cohrt and Kathie Chismar. A quorum 

was present. 
Ratification of Minutes: Kathie Chismar made a motion 

to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2020. The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. 

May to September 2020 Treasurer’s Report: Dan Hamp-
ton, Treasurer. Members may request a copy of current re-
port from the office.

Administrative Services Report: Diane Fisher, Admin-
istrative Services Manager. A copy of the report is available 
in the office. 

Standing Committee Reports: Copies of reports, if avail-
able, are on file in the office.

Old Business: None

New Business:
Board Member Resignation: Johna made the motion to 

accept the resignation of Larry Thoma effective August 2020 
as he has moved out of Dreamland. The motion was sec-
onded and passed unanimously. 

Financial: Dan made the motion to rescind the December 
11, 2019 motion to authorize up to $12,000 to purchase a 

truck in 2020 to replace the current truck used by the mainte-
nance staff and move the funds to Farnsworth Hall Improve-
ments. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Dan made the motion to reallocate $6,000 from the Pool 
Heater line item and $6,000 from the Air Conditioner units 
to the Farnsworth Hall Improvements. The motion was sec-
onded and passed unanimously. 

Policies and Procedures:
Earl made the motion that the Safety Policy and Procedure 

be amended to delete reference to the previously deleted 
Physical Activity Waiver Policy and Procedure and to clarify 
the language related to member responsibility towards safety 
on DVRC properties and at DVRC activities. The motion 
was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Earl made the motion that Personnel Policy and Procedure 
101 – Compensation/Performance Evaluation – be amended 
to change the date of evaluation to April and to describe how 
the evaluation is to be processed. The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously. 

Earl made the motion that the Administrative Services 
Manager’s title be changed to Office Manager and that the 
job description be amended to bring the language up to date 
with the current conditions and associated committees. The 
motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

 Earl made the motion that a Budgets and Accounting Poli-
cy and Procedure be approved to establish the policy and gen-
eral procedures related to DVRC Budgeting and Accounting. 
The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Earl made the motion that the Board approve taking the 
proposed by-law’s amendment to the general membership at 
the next Annual Meeting with a recommendation that they 
approve it. This amendment changes the Annual meeting 
from January to February and the election of board mem-
bers from February to March. The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously. 

Pool Maintenance: Earl advised that our current mainte-
nance staff will take pool certification courses to bring pool 
maintenance in-house by early next year. 

60th Anniversary: Johna made the motion to postpone 
the official 60th Anniversary celebration from the year 2021 
to 2022 due to the Corona Virus. The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously. 

Committee Chair Appointment: Johna requested the ad-
vice and consent of the Board to approve Christie Robbins 
as the Committee Chair for Residential Sales and Marketing. 
The appointment was made without dissent.

Strategic Plan: Johna made the motion to accept the com-
pleted Strategic Plan as presented to the Board. The motion 
was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Adjournment: 7:58 p.m.
Open Forum: No open forum requests.

Submitted by Kathie Chismar, Secretary



Dreamland Villa Citizen • November 20206     

    

 

NOVEMBER MONTHLY EVENTS

	 SUNDAY	 MONDAY	 TUESDAY	 WEDNESDAY	 THURSDAY	 FRIDAY	 SATURDAY

November Weekly Activities

		  MONDAY PM	 TUESDAY PM	 WEDNESDAY PM	 THURSDAY PM	 FRIDAY PM	 SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS	 MONDAY AM	 TUESDAY AM	 WEDNESDAY AM	 THURSDAY AM	 FRIDAY AM	 SATURDAY AM

Lapidary        
Mon-Fri 	 R-6     
8:00 - 11:30

Help Services         
Mon-Fri 	 HS     
9:00 - Noon

Wood Shop         
Mon-Fri 	 R-10      
9:00 - 11:30 am

Aquacise Class         
8:30 - 8:45 	 R-0

Pickleball         
8:00 	 R-0    

Photography Class         
9:00 - 10:30 am 	 R-9

Library         
9:00 - 1:00 pm	 L

Photography         
9:00 - 10:30	 R-9

Fused Glass          
9:30 - Noon 	 R-7

Pickleball         
8:00 	 F-0
Corn Hole (Bean Bag Toss)    

Genealogy         
9:00 - 10:30 	 R-9

Library         
9:00 - 1:00 pm	 L

Fused Glass          
9:30 - Noon 	 R-7

Aquacise Class         
8:30 - 8:45 	 R-0

Computer Androids 
2nd & 4th Tuesday
9:00 – 10:300	 R-9
Aquacise 
9:00 - 9:45	 R-O
Bocce Ball 
9:00 	 F-O
Fun TImes Ceramics 
9:00 - Noon	 R-7
Tai Chi 
9:00 – 10:10	 R

Aquacise Class         
8:30 - 8:45 	 R-O

Bocce Ball 
9:00 	 F-O

Fun Time Ceramics 
9:00 - Noon	 R-7

Tai Chi 
9:00 – 10:00	 R

Quilting Club
1:00 - 4:00	 R

Pickleball
6:00 - 8:00	 R-O

Bocce Ball 
9:00 	 F-O

Bowling 
12:00 - 3:45	 R-O
Woodcarving 
1:00	 R-3
Pentecostals of Mesa 
7:00 - 8:00	 R-A

Fused Glass 
1:00-3:00	 R-7

Bowling 
3:00	 R-O

LEGEND
R - Read Hall    R-x - Read Hall room x  

R-O - Read Hall outside  F - Farnsworth Hall  
F-O - Farnsworth Hall outside  

HS - Help Services at 5210 E. University  
 L - Library at Corner of Butte and 55th Street 

LC - Library Conference Room 
(Posse Office at Library building)

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 
group.  Deadline notice is due in the 

office by the 5th of each month.

20202020

7:30 - 9:30 AM	 R	
Coffee Social

7:30 - 9:30 AM	 R	
Coffee Social

9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	 L	
Library Book Sale

9:00 AM - 1:00 PM	 L	
Library Book Sale
10:00 AM	 R	
New Resident Welcoming
10:00 AM	 F	
Veteran's Day Program

	1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	 7	

8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	

15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	

22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	

29	 30

6:30 PM	 R	
Board Study Session	

10:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

10:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

9:30 AM	 R
Singles Club Meeting

6:30 AM	 R
Board Meeting

10:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

10:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

9:30 AM	 R
Singles Club Meeting

Aquacise Class         
8:30 - 8:45 	 R-O

Pickleball         
8:00 	 R-O 

Aquacise - Read Pool         
9:00 - 9:45	 R-0

Library         
9:00 - 1:00 pm	 L

4:00 PM	 F
Welcome Back Fun

Fused Glass
1:00 - 3:00	 R-7

Tai Chi          
5:00 - 6:00 	 R

Fused Glass
6:00 - 8:00	 R-7
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ROC170197

Call Today

480-396-3705480-396-3705
check us out at 

www.honestairconditioning.net

0%
Financing 
Available

$50
Tune Up

5%
Expires Dec. 1st, 2020 Expires Dec. 1st, 2020 Expires Dec. 1st, 2020

Call for details - 480-396-3705
Expires Dec. 1st, 2020

SRP Rebates 
AvailableSenior Discount

On New Units

Arts and 
Craft Fair 

POSTPONED
By Lu Wald

As the pandemic has not gone to bed yet, the 
Singles Club voted to postpone the Arts and 
Crafts Fair originally scheduled for January 29, 
2021. We all feel it is both too risky, and be-
cause of the limitations that many people have, 
we would not have a favorable turnout. So, we 
are looking at a date in mid-November of 2021. 

We will certainly start working on establish-
ing a date and have that available within the 
next few weeks. Having a craft sale in Novem-
ber will have two advantages, one being the 
likelihood of selling more things before Christ-
mas than after, and, we should be looking at an 
end or at least a major slow-down of this virus 
by then.  

If you had requested a booth and have not 
been personally notified, please give me a call 
at 701-527-0146. Also, we have room for more 
booths, so, everyone, get busy and start “cre-
ating”. You do have a year to get those things 
done!

Coming to
Farnsworth Hall

Sunday,  December 13th, 2020

“Do you hear what I hear?” 
“Jingle Bell Rock” 
“Blue Christmas”  

“Santa Baby” & many more*

“Live music of the highest quality by performers with contagious, positive energy. 
With decades of experience, we play the right music, at the right time, and at the 

right volume for each occasion.”
More details next month.

SLOW OPENING – FARNSWORTH HALL
We’ve missed you! It’s hard to believe that as we approach 

November, it will be seven months since the last time we 
gathered together.

Some shows WILL go on, and we’re looking forward to 
seeing you at the theatre again soon!  Be sure to check our 
website calendar or contact the office for any updates to can-
cellations, etc. www.dreamlandvilla.org

We will be following all Executive Orders and Government 
& CDC recommendations with regard to 6 ft. physical-distanc-
ing and mask mandates. Additional sanitation and safety pro-
tocols have been implemented. Masks are REQUIRED when 
attending until which time local mandates have been lifted.

Public health advisories are prohibiting individuals who 
are symptomatic from entering the premises.

Our phased reopening over the coming months is just the 
beginning of a still uncertain future. 

Your participation in our efforts to overcome this unprec-
edented time is critical to our future. Thank you for sticking 
with us!

FYI - The public is allowed at events at Farnsworth Hall – 
unless specified as Private. 

Line Dancing
‘Line dancing’ at Farnsworth Hall

begins October 13th
every Tuesday 11 am - 1 pm

You are invited!
By Pat Berg

We start class 
with easy danc-
es, and I con-
tinue calling the 
steps as the mu-
sic plays.  If you 
have never line 

danced before, you will find the steps 
easy to follow.   Partners not needed.  
Both men and women have fun at the 
lessons. It is an excellent way to exer-
cise to enjoyable music.  The cost for 
those who have a current DVRC card is 
$3 and for all others if $5.

Don’t put it off any longer.  The new 
classes will start October 13th with new 
and reviewed dances.   Now is a great 
time to get started.   You will be glad 
you came!

HAPPY HOUR JUGGLER
Welcome Back!!!

4 pm  ‘Happy Hour’ + 5 pm Show!
Dangerously FUN Juggling
A Special Light Show Finale!

One Night only!
Wed., Nov. 18th 2020

$10 in advance  -  BYOB

Big Tricks

Big Laughs!
Exciting juggling tricks will stun & 

amaze  – with comedy –  Keeping you 
laughing.

Tickets @ Dreamland Villa office  320 N 
55th Pl., Mesa – available October 14th 
ADVANCE TICKETS FOR DREAM-

LAND –  OCT. 14TH –  28TH  $10
Open to public – Oct. 29th - Tickets 

must be purchased by Nov. 13th

Performing at Farnsworth Hall  6159 E 
University Dr., Mesa

Please come enjoy – Entertainment is 
back!  

We will be social distancing, wearing 
our masks, & sanitizing extra special. 

 Limited seating – Appetizers included. 

By James Reid
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FUSED 
GLASS

by Katie and Dave Senke
Hopefully by the time you read 

this the weather has cooled consid-
erably.  It has been an unbelievable 
year for our nation.  On the lighter 
side, fused glass is open and has 
been open.  We would like to thank 
Cyn Munday for keeping the fused 
glass up and running while we 
were away.  THANK YOU CYN.

If you haven’t had the oppor-
tunity to experience fused glass, 
please stop by and let us tell you 
what a fun hobby it is.  It will take 
us about 45 minutes to introduce 
you to fused glass and get you 
started on your first masterpiece.  

Fused glass is unlike stained 
glass, as every cut and piece of 
glass does not have to be perfect.  
In fused glass we create our piece 
flat and then put it in the kiln. We 
have many molds to use if you 
would like say a dish or maybe a 
small heart dish. We would love 
for you to come and see and learn 
what you can do in fused glass.

Fused Glass is open Monday 
and Wednesday 9:30 am to 12:00 
noon and 1:00 to 3:00 pm. Monday 
6:00 to 8:00 pm.

We have put a few pictures for 
you to see what is possible. We 
look forward to seeing you.

Computer Club
by Kay Hawbaker

The DCC Board met in Room 9 at 1:00 
pm on September 21 with several members 
joining via Zoom. President Spencer ap-
pointed Kay Hawbaker and Gloria White 
Wilson to replace Jean and Dick Olson who 
resigned from the Board as they were stay-
ing in Minnesota this winter. The current 
Club positions will remain the same for the 
time being rather than holding an election in 
December. No dues will be collected for the 
2021 year as no classes have been conducted 
since March. The DCC Board will not meet 
again until December 9, 2020 at 1:00 pm.

The next General Meeting will be held 
January 6, 2021 in Read Hall. This will be 
an informational meeting only (no speaker) 
to discuss the Computer Club.  	
Speakers will be requested for the February 
and March meetings. Marsha will contact 
the Mesa Public Library and the State Attor-
ney General’s office to schedule speakers. 

Anyone interested in the Photo Class, 
please contact the computer club President, 
Marsha Spencer.
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by Becky Lamson
Our photo is of a charity quilt 

top made from donated blocks 
stitched together  by Judy Ray. 
The quilting was done by our 
Long-arm operator Leslie Starks. 
The resulting quilt will be loved 
by a lucky child this winter.

On September 24th our Quilt 
Club resumed our meetings at 
Read Hall. It was so nice to get 
back together with the members 
that stayed here this summer. 

On October 1st we resumed 
our winter schedule, meeting 
weekly on Thursday afternoons 
1:00 to 3:00 pm at Read Hall. 
We will remain on this sched-
ule through June 2021. We will 
have quilt tops to piece or bind-
ings to sew. The 3rd Thursday 
of the Month is Special Project 
Day. You are always welcome 
to bring a project of your own to 
work on at the meetings.

New and prospective members 
are always welcome. If you desire, 
bring along an item for show and 
tell.

If you have quilt club ques-
tions, contact Becky Lamson at 
480‑202‑7003.

Quilters Quote: I don’t need 
therapy I just need to spend 
time with my quilting machine!

Dreamland 
Hiking 
Group

By Andrea Hill
Joe and I have enjoyed 

leading the hiking group for 
Dreamland but it is time for 
us to retire and let a younger 
person take it over. If you are 
interested please email me 
at: hiking@dreamlandvilla.org 

I have many maps and com-
puter files with directions to 
trailheads and can help you get 
started. I’d be happy to fill in 
as a hike leader if needed. Keep 
watching the Citizen and the 
web-site for future announce-
ments. Go to dreamlandvilla.
org. Choose Clubs and Ac-
tivities, Outdoor Activities, 
Dreamland Villa Hiking Group. 

Keep on hiking - it’s good for 
you! Thank you, Andrea and 
Joe Hill

Minnesota 
Potluck

By Andrea Hill
Greetings fellow Up-North 

folks! I wonder how many of you 
have made the trip to Arizona or 
decided to stay in Freezer-Land 
over this winter. These were our 
choices: A. Go to Arizona where 
we can walk around the block in 
the sunshine, or B. Stay home and 
turn into a Popsicle while taking 
out the trash.

  After consulting with a few 
Minnesota friends, I decided to 
suspend the potlucks for a few 
months. Maybe some of you can 
get together in small groups out-
doors and follow the COVID-
protection guidelines. Hopefully 
after the New Year a vaccine will 
be available and we can get back 
to normal living. Watch the Citizen 
for updates on the potlucks

Thank you for understanding and 
enjoy your quiet times at home. 
Use that time wisely. Make a list of 
Ole and Sven jokes to bring to our 
first gathering.

Dreamland Villa Quilting Club
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Book Club   

By Anita Thompson
“When I have a little 

money, I buy books; and if I 
have any left, I buy food and 
clothes.” – Erasmus

 Our first book club meet-
ing of the new season will 
be at 3:00 pm on December 
3rd at Anita Thompson’s. We 
will, because of Covid, meet 
outside so if it’s cool bring a 
jacket or blanket to snuggle 
up in.  If you are not com-
fortable being in a group and 
choose not to come, we cer-
tainly understand.

We will discuss the book 
“Where the Crawdads Sing” 
by Delia Owens and wanted 
to give people a chance to get 
it read, which is why this no-
tice is in the November Citi-
zen well ahead of December 
3rd.  Hope you have stayed 
safe over the summer and 
looking forward to recon-
necting with you all.

To 
Returning 

P.E.O. Sisters
 
To P.E.O. sisters vacationing in 

Mesa’s Dreamland Villa for the 
winter, you are invited to attend 
the monthly brunches which are 
scheduled for the second Wednes-
day of each month at 9:30 a.m. We 
will meet at local restaurants in the 
area. Unaffiliate members are also 
welcome.

The next scheduled brunch will 
be Wednesday, November 11.

P.E.O. is an organization with a 
mission to help women finish their 
post high school educations. If you 
are a P.E.O. member and would 
like to join us for this social gath-
ering, call Mary Epperson at 520-
208-3628. 

Please have your e-mail address 
available when you call.

FOR THE LATEST NEWS 
AND UPDATES VISIT  

dreamlandvilla.org

WET PAINT 
By Alicia Short

CLASS REGISTRATION FOR WINTER SESSIONS
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 29

In spite of COVID 19, the fall session saw a number of returning art students and we were thrilled to welcome 
them back. We in the Art Department would love to see some new students to our classes for the winter sessions. 
Instructions are for any level of art painting experience. Beginners and experienced are welcome. 

Registration for the Winter-January/February Art classes will be held on Friday December 27, between 9:30 
am and 11:30 am in the Art Department room at Read Hall.

Classes to be offered this next January and February are: 
MONDAY	 1:00 – 4:00pm	 Watercolors, Oils and Portrait Painting	 Ila Wandtke
TUESDAY	 1:00pm – 4:00pm	 Any Media	 Alicia Short 
WEDNESDAY	 1:00 pm – 4:00pm	 Any Media	 Alicia Short
FRIDAY	 9am – 11:30am	 Gourd Decorating	 Lu Wald 

Classes begin the week of January 4th and run for 6-weeks. Classes are $30 for 6-week sessions for paid 
Dreamland Villa members. If you wish to be emailed contact Alicia Short at artroom@dreamlandvilla.org for 
more information.

ART BOOK WORKSHOP
9:00 am – about 4:00 pm
Saturday, November 21 AND AGAIN ON JANUARY 16
Cost is $40 
Class limited to 6 people due to 

COVID 19
Creating small books with pa-

pers, lace, rice papers, painted pa-
pers and other embellishments are 
a fun way to keep your creative 
juices flowing. They are a way to 
express your voice in words, in pic-
tures, in creative images. 

In the workshop, you will learn 5 
techniques for creating painted pa-
pers for use on background pages. You will make envelopes, tags, pockets, little booklets, etc. to use as pieces 
to decorate your pages. You will have the opportunity to create your own look based on the materials provided. 
Our theme is “In the Garden”. You will also learn one method of book binding to finish your book. 

FACE MASKS ARE REQUIRED. 

WANT TO IMPROVE 
YOUR SMILE?

Getting your dental questions answered
just got more convenient

and faster than ever before.

Skip the waiting room, 
Artistry in Dentistry now offers

virtual consults. 

visit www.azsmiles.com
GET YOUR FREE VIRTUAL CONSULT

IN 3 EASY STEPS!

3303 E. Baseline Rd. # 105, Gilbert, AZ 85234

480-507-1993

STEP 1:  
UPLOAD A PHOTO

STEP 2:  
TELL US WHAT YOU’D 

LIKE CHANGED

STEP 3:  
RECEIVE A VIDEO 

RESPONSE WITHIN 
A FEW DAYS

Artistry in Dentistry
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DREAMLAND SINGLES CLUB

Dreamland Ladies Golf 
League

By Kay Hawbaker
The Dreamland Ladies Golf League kicked off the 2020/21 Season 

with an Awards Dinner at Rochester’s in Sunland Village on the 4th 
of November.  Twenty members attended this event. Awards from last 
spring; by-laws and rules; plus this season’s calendar where given out.

The first play of the fall season was at 12:24 pm on Thursday, the 5th 
of November at Royal Palms. For future days, here is reminder to wear 
a mask into the club house; once you are out playing it is no longer 

needed. But remember the social distancing rule. Each tee time assignment sheet has a place to 
indicate when you plan to be available to play in the next two weeks. Tee times have to be arranged 
Wednesday prior to our scheduled league tee time.

If you have any friends visiting or moving to the East Valley, they are welcome to join us in the 
League. New faces are always welcomed. Our dues are $20.00 and checks can be submitted to our 
Treasurer, Jan Thorsteinsson before the tee time at Royal Palms. If you are paying with money, please 
put the correct amount in an envelop with your name on it to make it easier for our Treasurer.

Hope to see you soon on the golf course.

By: Lu Wald
The Singles Club will have met on October 14th and 

28th. We will be appropriately spaced and masks are 
required at all meetings. No food will be allowed to 
be brought in to share, however, we will make coffee. 

Planned October dine-outs include lunch at Seafood 
Market on October 22nd and dinner at Rudy’s in Gil-
bert on the 29th. 

Also, arrangements have been made to use the tick-
ets for the Hale Theater plays. You have probably been 
contacted by Kathie Chismar in this regard. The first 
play will be on October 27th and the second on No-
vember 19th.  

We will be planning a few safe excursions where 

we can keep our distance over the next few months, 
such as a trip to the Musical Instrument Museum on 
November 9th. A trip to Flagstaff to see the fall colors 
was scheduled for October 19th and 20th. And, again, 
because we all paid our dues for 2020 but we were un-
able to utilize it, we will start having a drawing at the 
end of each meeting and someone at that meeting will 
take home $5.00. So, come on out to the meetings and 
help us slowly come back to life as a better Singles 
Club than we had prior to March. 

The November meetings will be on the 11th and the 
25th at 9:30 am. All newcomers are certainly welcome 
and if questions, please send an e-mail to singles@
dreamlandvilla.org or call me at 701-527-0146.

 Dreamland Tuesday 
Bowling League

By Cyndy Munday
Here is the latest and greatest on the bowl-

ing.  Yes, there will be a winter league.  The 
league will be moving to a new location at 
Mesa East Bowling Alley at 9250 E Broad-
way;  just east of Ellsworth on the north side 
of the street.  Highway 202 has an exit on 
Broadway and it’s only a few blocks from 
there.  This is a mixed senior league, 50 or 
older.   Bowling fee will remain the same at 
$12.00 a week.   

Bowling will start on Friday, October 30, 2020.  League play starts 
at 3:00 pm.  We will be having a quick meeting on the first day so 
please plan to arrive at 2:30.  We will meet on the patio at the bowl-
ing alley.  You will have to wear a mask into the bowling alley until 
you are at your assigned alley.  This may change during the bowling 
season.

If you have any friends you prefer to bowl with please let Darlene 
know as soon as possible as she is working at assigning the teams.

If you are interested in joining or need more information, please 
give Darlene a call at 480-330-7640.  Thank you. 

Call for
Advertising Rates!

480-361-4431

Visit our Community Website!
www.dreamlandvilla.org
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Landscape Services

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair,

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 
for Seniors. A+ rating with 

The Better Business Bureau. 
Perfect record with the 
Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free estimates. 
480-380-9966.

Raul's Clean-up & Tree 
Services 

15% Discount. Yard Clean-
Up, Tree Topping, Trimming 
or Removal, Blowing, Spread 
Gravel, Trash Removal. Free 
Estimates. Affordable Rates, 

All Work Guaranteed.
480-553-4285

Sprinkler Repair

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low 

prices for Seniors. A+ rating 
with The Better Business 

Bureau. Perfect record with 
the Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free Estimates:
480-380-9966.

Valley Lawn Sprinkler Co. 
Established 1970. Install/

repair: Drip systems, 
sprinklers, valves, timers, 

landscape and Malibu
lighting. Underground valve 

and wire locating. Free 
estimates and professional 

evaluation of sprinkler 
systems. Call Don Shinke 

480-969-0117 or  
480-215-6134.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Cost for a classified ad is $18 for

30 words or less. 
Add a box for only $2. 480-361-4431

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona law, all residential and commercial contractors are required to be licensed by the state unless they fall under 
the handyman exemption for projects which require no building permit and are less than $1000 for the total contract price. In addition, homeowners 
using licensed residential contractors may have access to the Residential Contractors Recovery Fund if the contractor is unable and/r unwilling to 
perform the job and if alternative dispute resolutions available through the Registrar are unsuccessful. For m ore information or to verify the license 

status of an Arizona contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

PlumbSmart Heating and 
Air Conditioning

Free service calls + Free A/C 
diagnostic w/ repair. BBB 
A+Rated NATE-Certified 

technicians and quality 
affordable HVAC service. 
Senior & Vet discounts, 

3-Ton AC unit only $3,995 
including installation. 

Licensed, bonded & insured 
ROC289252.

Call 480-409-7940
Mazon’s Air Conditioning 

& Heating Service Only 
$18.95 for a complete

heating system check-up. 
Includes 20 point check plus 
service complete unit. Expert

service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or

602-579-1012.
East Valley Plumbing

Always on time, 
independently owned & 

operated with over 30 years 
of experience providing 

our customers with quality 
service at reasonable prices. I 
specialize in slab leaks, sewer 

& drain.
Smoke testing, (smelly pipes) 
trenchless excavation, water 
heaters and much more. Free 
estimates, discounts, licensed, 

*bonded*, insured.  R.O.C. 
#267828, PH: 480-255-7325.

RWB Plumbing, Inc. 
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767.
Call 480-332-1457.

PlumbSmart Plumbing 
Repair and Repipe Service

Free estimates - no trip 
charge! $49 drain cleaning, 

$189 garbage disposal 
includes installation. 

Affordable full service 
plumber voted #1 in Mesa. 

Senior & Vet discounts. 
Licensed, bonded & insured 

ROC223709.
Call 480-409-7062

Built-Rite Masonry Serving 
your communities for over 25 
years. Concrete-Block-Brick-
Pavers-Gates. We Do It All. 
Free Estimates. Call Richard 

at 602-692-7898  
Aspen Builders

Remodeling and Repairs. 50 
years’ experience specializing 

in kitchens, baths and 
additions.

Discount for Seniors and 
Veterans. 480-578-4086 
License #380-717 CBL 

Builders dba Aspen
Builds 4 You, LLC

Facelifts4home Remodeling 
experts over 40 years’ 

experience, father & son. 
Additions-kitchens-baths 
roofing-painting-drywall 

window-doors-pavers tile-
wood-laminate flooring. Lic 
297942 Rob 480-703-5637 

Ross 480-406-4249.
Roofing and Awnings
Shingle & Tile roofs, 

awnings, coatings, flat roofs, 
patios and repairs. Licensed, 
bonded, and insured. ROC# 
297093. Janoes Construction 
has been serving the valley 
for over 50 years. Call for a 

free estimate today. 480-217-
9946. Military and senior 

discounts. 
Home Remodeling & 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows, 

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding
& Trim, Seamless Rain 
gutters; 30 colors. Very 

Reliable. Licensed & Bonded.
ROC #114475 George  

480-820-8711.  
We love small jobs.

Appliance Repair

Appliance Services
Quality appliance repair at 
affordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair  
480-256-9735.

Cleaning Services

Carpet Cleaning 
Much better than Steam! 

Thorough / Fast Drying. Vac, 
pre-treat, scrub, clean, rinse 

and vac.
Open Areas of 2 Rooms 

Only $50 Complete! Owner/
operator 35+yrs. Dennis 

Coats 480-354-0866.
House Cleaning & Windows 

Honest, dependable and 
reasonable. 10+ years’ 

experience. References.  
Roxie 602-689-1353. 

Mike Knudsen’s Window 
Cleaning

480-808-2441 Cleanings 
include screens and tracks. 
Always professional and 

friendly. 25+ years of 
experience. Ask about 

exterior house and patio 
cleaning.

Home Services

Keith’s Home Maintenance 
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fixtures, flooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Full Service Sprinkler 
Repair & Installation

Specializing in all 
aspects of sprinkler and 
drip system repair and 

installation.  Timers, valves, 
leaks, backflow devices, 

troubleshooting, etc.  
Licensed, bonded & insured 
for your protection, 2 year 
warranties.  Guaranteed 
lowest priced licensed 

contractor.  Flawless ROC 
record #243662.  Call Mike 
Smith at 480-233-1009 or 
schedule online at www.
iRepairSprinklers.com

Miscellaneous

Locksmith Who has your 
keys? Want to re-key your 

home? Locked yourself out? 
Need help installing new 

locks? Give me a call. Local 
locksmith with reasonable 

rates.
Mark 480-225-0284.

Let us make life easier. 
Home Watch Service; 
Caregiving-People and 

Pets; Transportation and 
Errands-Dr/Grocery; Light 
housekeeping; Organizing 

Home/Office. Tania 480-241-
1351 call or text Barbie 480-

861-2840.
RV'S Wanted 

$$ Top Dollar Paid for Clean 
Well-Maintained RVs. All 
Years Makes and Models. 
Free Appraisal - Free Pick 

Up. Call or Text Leon 
Negrin 916-599-0324 email 

lsnegrin@hotmail.com.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections.

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded.
480-966-7794 or  
602-579-1012.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.
Patio, Garage & Driveway

Epoxy & Flagstone Coatings. 
Local, Family Owned & 

Operated. 18+ years in Mesa. 
Always Free Estimates. 
Licensed ROC 165692, 

Bonded & Insured.
Call Today 480-890-1141. 
www.amazoncoatings.com

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, junk,

appliances, furniture, home
cleanouts. Whatever you

need cleaned up and hauled
away. Dependable and 

Honest.
I’m a Mesa 6th grade

teacher working his 2nd job.
Dave 480-369-5182.

Mobile Lamp Repair
Free Estimates.

480-215-7187 – Scott.

Painting

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it All! Exterior, 

interior painting, wallpaper 
removal, drywall repair and 

more. Over 40
years’ experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Classified Ads Work!
Cost for a classified ads is $18 
for 30 words or less. Add a box 

for only $2. 480-361-4431

Classified Ads Work!
Cost for a classified ads is $18 
for 30 words or less. Add a box 

for only $2. 480-361-4431

Raul’s Clean-Up & Tree Services, LLC

480-553-4285

Free Estimates - Affordable Rates - All Work Guaranteed 
Services Include:

Yard Clean-up, Blowing
Tree & Cactus Removal
Palm & Tree Trimming
Tree Topping & Pruning

Trash Removal, 
Spread Gravel
We are Insured

Free Estimates
lFaucets lToilets lDrains

Repair & Replace

Keep Up With All the Latest News on our Website: 

www.dreamlandvilla.org
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Would Your Big Bank 
Even Miss You? 
At Western State Bank, you’ll feel right at home. 
We’re a refreshing alternative to big bank 
attitudes, policies, and service. Stop by and get 
to know us. 

5901 E McKellips Rd, Suite 104 • Mesa

480-807-7500 • WESTERNBANKS.COM
Member FDIC

Call CaSarah 480-773-8211Call CaSarah 480-773-8211
Just Teazzin Salon and Day Spa 

4815 E. Main St., Suite 6  Mesa, AZ
(Between Green� eld and Higley Roads)

Time to freshen up your fall look!

Pumpkin Facial
$75

Reveal sparkling, glowing skin with 
fall’s favorite ing�edient-Pumpkin!

November 
Special

4815 E. Main St. Ste. 8  Mesa, AZ
(Between Greenfield & Higley)

FREE
Eyebrow Wax

with any service!

Call for an appointment

480-772-7075

Your Expert

Following 
CDC guidelines

No need to attend another seminar
Review your current plan
See new plans in your area
Compare and Enroll from the Comfort and Safety 
   of your own home
Do you have Medicare and ESRD? Enroll in a 
   Medicare Health Plan for 2021
Medicare’s Annual Enrollment Period is from 
  October 15th – December 7th

azhealthadvisor.com
scott@azhealthadvisor.com

480-326-2323

Scott Pollard



Dreamland Villa Citizen • November 202016     

Job#:                 TCC2010078

Size:                   10.25 x 8

Publication:      

Client:                Verena at Gilbert

De:                 mdk

Ae:                 sd

Date:              10.13.2020

Rnd~Ver:       r05•vA

Colors

C M Y K

NA NA NA NA

Notes:

1017 TURNPIKE STREET, CANTON, MA 02021 • (P) 781.828.9290 • (F) 781.828.9419 • WWW.TRIADADVERTISING.COM

Be
Thankful
for Your
New
Home 

INDEPENDENT LIVING
1505 Willis Road • Gilbert, AZ 85297

480­899­8200
www.VerenaAtGilbert.com

CALL 480-899-8200
TODAY TO SCHEDULE

A TOUR
“My Mom just LOVES the people at Verena at Gilbert, helping to make her life full and
filled with love!”

Come home to live your full life:
• Retire in style with retail shops, restaurants, and hiking trails all within reach.

• Enjoy exquisite chef­prepared dishes made with the freshest seasonal ingredients.

• Connect with new friends and engage in activities that match your personality. 

Living Senior.

QUESTIONS ABOUT REAL ESTATE?
I’M HERE TO HELP!

6360 E Brown Rd // Suite 103 // Mesa, AZ 85205

CALL ME TODAY TO FIND OUT HOW I CAN HELP YOU!

JULIE RICKLI REALTOR®, SRES, SRS 

SENIOR REAL ESTATE SPECIALIST

SELLERS REPRESENTATIVE SPECIALIST

If you are currently working with an agent, please disregard.

www.JulieRickli.comJulieRickliRealtor@gmail.com 602.620.4263

IF YOU, OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS ABOUT TO MAKE A LIFESTYLE CHANGE,
CALL JULIE 602.620.4263 FOR A PRIVATE CONSULTATION.

• Contracts
• Title/Escrow
• House cleaning / general clean up
• Organizing / decluttering

• Handyman / Contractors
• Extensive Referral Network
• Moving Companies / Options
• Home Staging

• Professional Photography
• Extensive Marketing
• And So Much More!

As a Senior Real Estate Specialist, I assist clients 
through the real estate buying and selling transition.*

WANT TO STAY INFORMED?
Sign up for weekly Dreamland Villa home listing and sales information.

*Call for details


